
countdown to 150 year celebration. 

Netherby 2016 

Hello everyone,  

The Easter break was a welcome one for me and I had 
intended to do a number of things Netherby related 
but the warm weather prompted me to get into a bad-
ly maintained garden and try to beautify it somewhat! 
It is still a work in progress! 
 
However,  I was also determined that I would go to 
our local library and see what was on offer. Naturally, 
once I start thinking Netherby I lose track of time and 
come up with a lot of questions and gaps to fill. Mostly 
regarding my own family.  
 
The family tree in our family has been covered off on 
3 of the 4 grandparents (that I know of). The missing 
grandparent is of course Elizabeth Ann Cubbin. I had 
hoped that I would establish some more family con-
nections via the AFTC magazine but to date I have not 
heard from any family members. 
 
My luck may have changed. Whilst at the library a 
google search took me to an Isle of Man website and I 
saw a question regarding the Cubbin family. It was 
relatively recent (January 2010). I responded immedi-
ately and less than 24 hours later received an email 
address to contact. 
 
That’s where this story ends until Lara and myself 
work out the family tree/s. Keep your fingers crossed 
for us—it would be very nice to locate a relative.  
 

Not the Netherby but very 
similar. No known photo-
graphs of the Netherby  
exist!! 
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Descendant Listing 
Contacts 

Between the Netherby 

Homestead website and 

my own collection, we 

are now in contact with 

descendants of the fol-

lowing Netherby passen-

gers. 

Adams 
Aplin 
Berry 
Bulpit 
Cubbins 
Darlington 
Deakin 
Denning 
Grimes 
Groom 
Hanna 
Lingard 
MacFarlane 
Martin 
Massingham 
Moffatt (Moffutt) 
Morris 
Murphy 
Newbrook 
Pinnuck (Pinnick) 
Rerden (Reiden Renden) 
Skerman 
Watkins 
Wigley (Wiggley Whigley) 
Williams 
 
This represents about 
10% of the approx 210 
different families on 
board the Netherby. 

The AFTC magazine has stopped publishing my classi-

fied. I will make contact again to request they contin-

ue with the ad as it has been a success. 

From what I can gather, Karina, of 

www.netherby.homestead.com remains out of regular 

contact with her website.  

Therefore it is difficult to know what is her vision for 

2016. My first wish would be to have a representative 

for each of the Netherby families present.  

As I only have contacts with about 10% - what 

thoughts/ideas can you share with me that will help in 

establishing contact with the 90% missing?   

What are your thoughts/hints/suggestions? Let’s use 

this newsletter as a means of communicating and 

keeping 2016 alive and happening. 

I am more than happy to publish this more often but 

don’t want it to be about me! So please 

submit your content for publishing.  
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